
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

28  June  2024 
 

THIS WEEK 
 

The site team has been: 
 

• Breaking out the concrete platform using large excavators. This will continue until the end of July, with 
more breaking then planned in August, when we are removing the cofferdam 

• Constructing the river wall capping beam, which will connect the new permanent river wall to the 
existing river wall. Work included installing steel reinforcement and the periodic breaking of concrete 

• Continuing drainage and ducting work, including the use of an excavator for concrete breaking 

• Working on the electrical control kiosk on the eastern side of the site 

• Working on the new river wall piles next to Luna House 

• Backfilling and compacting on top of the shaft which is now complete 

• UKPN (United Kingdom Power Networks) are demobilising the substation 

• Sheet piles were delivered to the site by barge from our King Edward Memorial Park Foreshore site in 
Wapping, to be reused here at Chambers Wharf 

• Modifying the flood defence near Luna House for connection to the new permanent river wall 
 

 
 

This picture shows the barge delivery of sheet piles from the Tideway  
King Edward Memorial Park site, which will be re-used at Chambers Wharf 
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THIS WEEKEND  
  

Tomorrow, Saturday, we will continue trial working a later start time for breaking out the concrete slab.  
Whilst we will be still be onsite from 8 am, we will not be breaking before 9 am. This follows feedback and 
discussions with Southwark Council. Instead, the site team will trial working slightly later, including breaking 
concrete, until 2pm.  
 
 
NEXT WEEK & LOOKAHEAD 
 

• As above, the site team will be regularly breaking out concrete using large excavators, until the end of 
July, with more breaking then planned in August, when we will be removing the cofferdam  

• We will continue with capping beam works for the new river wall, with some periodic concrete 
breaking, steel fixing and concrete pours 

• Working on the electrical control kiosk and in the Air Treatment Chamber (ATU) 

• Concreting activities near Luna House  

• There is also planned drainage and ducting work, including use of an excavator for concrete breakout 

• UKPN continue working to demobilise the substation, with a crane used to remove the units. These 
will leave Chambers Wharf in abnormal loads. The first planned departure is on Monday after 8:00 pm 

• There is also a planned abnormal load delivery of an excavator on Wednesday before 6:00 am 

• The current flood defence near Luna House will be modified before the installation of the permanent 
river wall parapet. Some initial works may be noisy 
 
 

COFFERDAM REMOVAL 
 

• Later next month, the site team will be installing sheet piles for the temporary crosswall, in the first 
stage of cofferdam removal. This will involve some concrete breaking and sheet piling works 

• For more information about cofferdam removal, see the separate information sheet 
 
 

WORKING HOURS 
 

Capping beam activities are taking place in extended working hours:  

• Monday to Friday: up to 10 pm  
 
Breaking activities will only be happening during standard working hours:  

• Monday to Friday: 8am to 6pm  

• We will endeavour to finish by 6pm but other support activities, such as moving materials and pouring 
concrete, may continue until 8 pm 

• We have provision agreed with Southwark Council to fix steelwork until 10pm, if necessary 

• Certain activities and barge movements that are dependent on the tide may take place 5am to 10pm 

• Saturday: 9am to 2pm (trial working period) 
 

 
OTHER NEWS - Chambers Wharf CLWG  
 
We will be holding the next community liaison working group meeting (CLWG) in our site offices on Chambers 
Street, London SE16 4XR next Tuesday 2 July 6.30pm – 8.15pm. 
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If you would like to attend, please email us at getinvolved@tideway.london detailing any access requirements. 
We can only admit pre-registered guests into the offices. Please RSVP by Sunday 30 June.  
 
This meeting will provide an update on Tideway’s recent work at Chambers Wharf. Our team will also let you 
know what will be happening on the site over the coming months, as we will be removing the cofferdam.  
Officers from Southwark Council will be present to update residents on the Community Enhancement Fund 
and relevant Section 106 projects.  
 
 
OTHER NEWS – Thames 21 
 

   
 

 
OTHER NEWS – Community Enhancement Fund (CEF) 
 

Under the project’s Section 106 agreement, a Community Enhancement Fund of £1 million was allocated for 
community led projects to improve and enhance the area around our Chambers Wharf site.  
 

The most recent voting panel meeting was in March, when local representatives voted on 8 different 
community initiatives.  
 

There is still approximately £80,000 left to be allocated, so you still have time to apply.   
The closing date for the next round of voting is 31 August. 
 

It’s London Rivers Week and Tideway East staff 
joined charity Thames 21 for a foreshore litter 
survey. This in turn will inform their data 
collection that in future will show the positive 
impact of the Thames Tideway Tunnel on the 
river environment. 
 
You can view their recently-launched website 
here: Tidal Thames Live Litter Map (arcgis.com) 
 
 
 

mailto:getinvolved@tideway.london
https://storymaps.arcgis.com/stories/5a5bbf4594c24ab2ae868e1573b4dbee
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If you have a community idea and wish to apply, or are interested in joining the panel of local representatives, 
please email Jacqueline Christie, at Southwark council: Community.Engagement@southwark.gov.uk.  
 

Further information and details on how to apply are available on Southwark Council’s webpage. 
 
 
CONTACT DETAILS 
 

If you have any questions, contact the Tideway Helpdesk on 08000 30 80 80 or at helpdesk@tideway.london.  
 

Jacqueline Christie, Consultation and Involvement Officer for Southwark Council, can be contacted for 
Tideway enquiries at: Community.Engagement@southwark.gov.uk. 
 

The Southwark Council Environmental Health team can also be contacted directly if you have concerns about 
our work - environment@southwark.gov.uk 
 
 

mailto:Community.Engagement@southwark.gov.uk
https://www.southwark.gov.uk/regeneration/borough-bankside-and-bermondsey?chapter=15&article
mailto:helpdesk@tideway.london
mailto:Community.Engagement@southwark.gov.uk
mailto:environment@southwark.gov.uk

